Freedom of Information Act 2000 – planning applications 
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the following information. 

You asked for:

A copy of the Delegated Officer's Reports for planning applications reference 20140002 and reference 20140095 together with any internal correspondence between officers on either planning application

Answer: 

Final Delegated Officer’s Reports in relation to the above two applications are not held.  Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.

Copies of draft reports together with other documents for these can be accessed via the following links:

http://rcweb.leicester.gov.uk/planning/onlinequery/Details.aspx?AppNo=20140002
http://rcweb.leicester.gov.uk/planning/onlinequery/Details.aspx?AppNo=20140095
This therefore constitutes a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because an exemption under section 21 of the Act is being applied, namely the information is accessible by other means, e.g. the Council Website, it is already in the public domain.
Internal communications in relation to these applications are attached.  Names of junior members of staff below Heads of Service have been redacted since we consider that to be an absolute exemption under section 40(2) (personal date). 

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance and Risk 
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
1st Floor, 16 New Walk
Leicester 
LE1 6UB
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

